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the 2030 Agenda and the Istanbul Programme of Action (IPOA).  With barely few 

months left for the end of its decade long implementation, there is no doubt that 

significant gaps persist between the goals and targets contained in the IPOA and 

the achievements made on the ground. Particularly, least developed countries in 

Africa like Ethiopia continue to face multifaceted challenges, which hindered 

their progress in the implementation of the priority areas set out by the IPOA.  

Therefore, as we look forward to the negotiation on the future 

programmes of action in light of the upcoming Fifth United Nations Conference 

on Least Developed Countries to be held next year, there is certainly a need to 

make the necessary assessment to measure progress and identify challenges with 

the involvement of all key stakeholders. The Africa Regional Review Meeting 

that was scheduled to take place in Malawi but had to be postponed because of 

COVID-19, will be critical in this regard. We believe the concerns of least 

developed African countries will have to be considered in the development of 

the future Progamme of Action, including concrete financial, technological, and 

capacity building support to their national development plans and priorities.  

Mr. Chairperson, 

We in Ethiopia have been implementing the IPOA and the SDGs as an 

integral part of our national development plan. We have indeed registered 
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encouraging results in sustaining our broad and rapid economic growth. By 

expanding rural development programs, we are striving to achieve food security 

and promote agricultural productivity.  

In order sustain our economic growth and achieve structural 

transformation, we have continued to invest in social and physical infrastructural 

projects, including in the renewable energy sector. We have also been trying to 

create an enabling business environment, including through the establishment of 

eco- friendly industrial parks. Furthermore, building climate resilient economy, 
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Mr. Chairperson, 

Of course, we recognize that the road to reform would not be an easy task. 

We, therefore, need all the support we can get from our international 

development partners. As we set out our Ten Year Perspective Plan, which 

coincides with the launching of the Decade of Action for the implementation of 

the SDGs, I want to take this opportunity to call upon our partners to continue 

extending technical and capacity building assistances in line with our national 

priorities and based on the commitments of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable 

Development, the Addis Ababa Action Agenda, and the Paris Climate Change 

Agreement. 

Let me conclude, Mr. Chairperson, by reaffirming our commitment to 

redoubling efforts to effectively implement the IPOA and the 2030 Agenda in 

close collaboration with local and external development partners. 

I thank you.  

 


